Meeting Minutes of the BOA

October 4, 2018

TOWN OF SUTTON- ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     SUTTON TOWN HALL

MEETING MINUTES

     



                   October 4, 2018
7:30pm. -Meeting was called to Order 

Board Members in Attendance: Rick Deschenes, Chairman; D. Petrelli, Clerk; R. Haskins;
                                                       James Marran; Christopher Matera
                                                       Lynn Dahlin Secretary
                                                       John Couture, Code Enforcement, Building Commissioner
All others present: Mr.  & Mrs. Mark Frankian; John Burns
7:30pm - Public Hearing: Mark Frankian
                                             172.5 Manchaug Road: Special Permit
Present: Mr. & Mrs. Mark Frankian
Submittals: Completed Application; Certified Abutters list; Evidence of abutter notification through mailings, and public hearing notice in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle on September 20, 2018 and September 27, 2018.
Certified Plot plan dated September 4, 2018, drawn and stamped by Byron Andrews, registered Land Surveyor on September 5, 2018. Structural/Elevation Plan titled “Building Renovation & 2nd Floor Addition” dated January 2, 2018 drawn by Stephen Dix.
R. Deschenes read the public hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle. 
Mark Frankian noted that they were requesting to tear down and rebuild the residence while maintaining the same footprint. Existing covered porches would be enclosed. Tight Tank allowed for two bedrooms. L. Dahlin recommended a follow up with the BOH on the capacity of the tight tank as there was a noted potential third bedroom.

Proposed height was discussed as it related to front and rear of structure. 
J. Couture noted that if the applicant demo’ d just down to the foundation, and because of the new code cycle, the work would exceed 50% which would then require that everything be brought up to code including the existing foundation.
Public Participation/Commentary: None
Site Visit scheduled for Sunday, October 7, 2018 at 8am.

D. Petrelli motioned, C. Matera seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the public hearing to 

November 1, 2018 at 7:40pm.

Board Member Richard Deschenes stepped down from the Board for next discussion.

7:40pm: Leland Hill Estates Project Update/ Bond Reduction/ Trees
While requesting a Bond reduction, John Burns asked for the Board’s feedback on eliminating the need for 6 screening trees behind lots (25) and (26) as there had been a lot of growth in the low line area over (11) years at the end of Hunter’s Ct.. A berm and six trees already were in place. The Bond was carrying a total of 64 trees. Fifty eight trees were in. R. Haskins agreed that the added growth and berm worked but noted that he felt that the issue was at the end of the berm. C. Matera agreed. It was agreed to stagger trees between the existing on the berm and add two or three at the end of (#25) where R. Haskins expressed concern. The bond would carry ten trees which J. Couture would oversee the placement and number of for the proper screening. Deciduous Trees are to be installed.
J. Couture questioned the installation of lot pins front and back as required in the Comprehensive Permit as he had no evidence of the installation. John Burns would check with Heritage Design on status. The Pinning of the lots were not noted in the Bond. The Board agreed that the Bond amount recommended by Jeff Walsh of Graves Engineering should be enough to cover the pinning. 
D. Petrelli motioned, C. Matera seconded and the vote unanimous to amend the Leland Hill Estates Surety Agreement dated December 1, 2016 and reduce the bond from $322,000.00 to $52,000.00 for outstanding site development at Partridge Hill Rd. and Hunters Ct. with a project completion date of no later than December 31, 2018.

J. Burns noted that he was working with the Planning Board and the Selectmen on road acceptance and that they were close. Street light installs were complete.
L. Dahlin questioned the required Homeowner’s Association reminding J. Burns it should cover plowing of overflow parking as well as mailbox area.

J. Couture questioned an easement plan as-built and wanted to make sure it was recorded.

Discussion ensued re: ZBA role in closing out the project.
R. Deschenes returned to his seat on the Board after the end of the project update.

Board Business:

Approval of Minutes: R. Haskins motioned, D. Petrelli seconded and the vote unanimous to accept the August 2, 2018 Minutes as submitted.
Meeting Adjourned: 8:25pm
Respectfully submitted,                                                                         Approved by:

__________________________________                                           _____________________________________  __________
Lynn Dahlin, Secretary                                                                          Richard Deschenes, Chairman                            Date:                                 
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